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Primrose Hill Primary School Weekly Newsletter 

Remote Learning Evaluation & Feedback  

What a learning curve our entire school community, 

have been on—perhaps the adults most of all, We 

hope to continually refine and further improve our 

remote learning approach, and teaching staff have 

been phenomenal in taking on new ideas, 

expectations and technology. This week our teachers met to share 

highlights and best practice - we’ve had live phonics in Ladybirds, 

shared reading in Y1, live English lessons in Y2&3 and feedback and 

marking sessions across KS2. After reviewing successes & next steps, 

we’ve made a couple of tweaks to the timetable - see overleaf -  to 

allow teachers to start the morning zoom with more time to set up 

and teach the English & Maths sessions in KS1&2. We are also 

conscious of too much screen time, so have added an offline 

afternoon for children on Tuesday - there will be a Wellbeing & 

Project work set out. Staff will still be available for phone 

consultations, but there will be no online support for this period. 

Hi everyone, I hope you are all well and are managing to stay safe & healthy! Week 3 has been another very successful 

week of remote learning and in-school provision thanks to your wonderful support. Launching live Zoom sessions with 

the children has proved a huge success and has boosted attendance and engagement - I even managed to ‘Zoom Crash’ 

some sessions and it was an utter delight to see the children's smiley, happy faces, along with some of yours. Over the 

next week, you will see myself, Syra, Liz, Mandy & Laura pop in to say hello! I want to thank you again for all your support 

and encouragement - it has been a tremendous team effort from our whole community and I am proud of children, parents and staff 

alike. Enjoy your well-deserved weekend & don’t forget to take some opportunities to relax, go out for your daily exercise and 

reflect on all of your achievements in such a challenging time. I'll leave you with an extract from a poem read by Amanda Gorman at 

Biden's inauguration: The Hill We Climb, with a message that resonates well with our shared experience. 
'We did not feel prepared to be the heirs of such a terrifying hour, but within it, we found the power to author a new chapter, to offer hope and 

laughter to ourselves so while once we asked, how could we possibly prevail over catastrophe? Now we assert, how could catastrophe possibly 

prevail over us?' Mireille 

Parent Governor Elections  

We will have vacancies for two parent governors from the 30th January. With New Year’s Resolutions still fresh, maybe this is the 

time for you to consider a personal development opportunity?   

This is a chance to help shape the future of Primrose Hill Primary in 2021 and beyond, supporting a new Head Teacher and helping 

to move the school forward from the difficulties that lock-down has imposed. If you have a growth-mindset and a passionate belief in 

Primrose Hill Primary, you could play your part! 

As one of the departing Parent Governors chairs our largest sub-committee on Curriculum and Pupil Welfare, we are particularly 

keen to find candidates who may have experience of running meetings, taking 

minutes and reviewing policies or similar documents.' It would also be 

advantageous to enlist the skills of someone who has fundraising experience.  

We will be holding a remote information session on Monday 25th January, at 

5.30pm if you would like to find out more- see Zoom Meeting link. You do not 

need to attend this to apply, but all applications should be returned by email 

to admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk, by 3pm Friday 29th January.  

Your application should include a paragraph or two about why you would make a 

good governor (maximum 250 words) and an accompanying video for voters to 

watch (optional, but highly recommended). 

We look forward to receiving your applications. 

IT Donations - Thank You!!!  
Since announcing our generous donations from families last 

week, we have had more donations! We are so extremely 

grateful for this and have already ordered some more 

chromebooks. Laura will be in touch with families who 

initially requested more than one device for siblings, please 

be patient with us and email 

 admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk if you need devices, 

including data packs.  

Join Zoom Meeting 

Topic: Parent Governor Information Meeting  

Time: Jan 25, 2021 05:30 PM London 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/78612487175?

pwd=L0N4dGFNbHZlVnhVVkpzbjNaN3JjZz09 

Meeting ID: 786 1248 7175 

Passcode: Bv3PW0 

Parent & Carer Feedback  
We value your honest feedback and opinions on our remote 

learning so next week we will be sending a survey. We know 

how stretched many of you are, but do please take the time 

to complete it so we can further improve our support of 

your child at home.  

mailto:admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk


Help and Support 
We know it is a challenging and difficult time for all and understand that you may need a little extra support. Here are 

some more links to useful parental support sessions & organisations you can contact to support your mental health & 

wellbeing: 

• https://tavistockandportman.nhs.uk/covid-19/thriving-plus-resources-helping-families-home/thriving-plus-getting-advice-and-

signposting/  Our Thriving Plus webpage is regularly updated with lots of mental health resources for families. Parents may be familiar 

with it already from the first lockdown. 

 https://educationinmind.org.uk/  A website run by some of our staff to support mental health in school staff 

 https://tavistockandportman.nhs.uk/news-and-events/conferences-events/work-and-wellbeing-individual-and-team-

development/  One of the Tavistock Centenary talks in a series about wellbeing that might be of interest to staff. 

 The MHST webinars (you have the info in a previous email) parents can sign up themselves on Eventbrite. 

 http://www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/MHST-Webinar-Series-for-Parents-or-Carers-of-

Children-of-Primary-School-age.pdf 

 http://www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/MHST-Webinar-Series-for-Parents-or-Carers-of-

Children-of-Primary-School-age.pdf 

In School Provision  

We have finalised our risk assessment (see website) 

and included maximum numbers we can safely have 

in our in school provision - we are now full. For any parents & 

carers who are accessing this provision already, if your 

circumstances change, please do let us know so we can invite 

children on waiting lists. We may need to review this in a few 

weeks, as staffing both in school & remote learning continues to 

be a challenge with staff absences related to COVID. Again, 

please be patient with us, we are doing our best to ensure all 

children can access high quality learning.  

Helping small local businesses 

Many of our families run small local 

businesses. We know that times have 

been hard and would like to dedicate a 

corner of our newsletter to advertising 

these gems and encouraging our whole 

community to support them. Please 

email admin with a short blurb and 

image if you would like to feature your 

business. 
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